
Steve & Linda Coyle 
C/O Trucks Plus 
38 Beaconsfield Avenue 
MIDVALE WA 6056 

The General Manager 
Adjudication Branch 
Australian Competition and Consumer Commission 
GPO Box 31 31 
Canberra ACT 2601 
adiudication @ accc.aov.au 

26 March 2008 

Dear SirIMadam 

Exclusive Dealing Notification lodged by NASR and others 

We currently own a sprintcar and compete at all events that are organized 
through SAWA which is the WA branch of SCCA. Our son Kris has been racing 
our car for the past two seasons. The 2006107 season he raced in the 360 
class. This season Kris is racing in the 410 open class. 
At the start of the 2006 season, we joined NDRA so we could race. At the 
opening of the Motorplex season we were told that they did not recognize the 
NDRA and we must have a NASR license to compete at their venue, even 
though we had joined SAWA and any other controlling body we needed to. 
We are opposed to NASR having total domination of our sport for the following 
reasons. 

NASR is a Pty Ltd company, and as such are not there for the betterment 
of the sport, but purely for profit 
Grave concerns for the future of country tracks that foster and encourage 
junior drivers through the ranks. Kris was one of the many who started 
his speedway career in the juniors at country tracks. 
NASR controlling where, when and who we can race against. 

As an example - SAWA (Sprintcar Assoc of WA) are 
conducting their 360 sprintcar state tile at Narrogin, which 
according to NASR's application is a non registered track. 
Would this title still be able to be run at Narrogin? 

We believe that the Motorplex and NASR's main objective is to have only 
one venue in WA for the competitor's to race at. 



Will this domination lead to inflated license and insurance prices as they 
will have the monopoly on the market? No competition 

The General Manager of NASR has been quoted in numerous 
magazines saying that competition is good for business. Maybe not 
when it comes to their business. 

Could you please inform us why the application and associated documents can 
no longer be viewed on your website? Has the application already been 
approved? 

Yours Faithfully 

Steve and Linda Coyle 
linda@ trucksplus.com.au 


